
 

Page 1 of 2 

 

 
 

Minutes of the Land and Playing fields Committee meeting 
of Thursday 4th August 2022 

 

Present:  Cllr A Nash (Chair), Cllr B Salisbury, Cllr M Salvage 
 
Mrs C Preston (Clerk),  

 
Public Participation  
 None 

 
LPF – 31/2022 Apologies for Absence 

Apologies were received from Cllr Higgs due to illness and Cllr Harrison due to work. 
These apologies were noted. 

 
LPF – 32/2022 To accept the minutes of the Land and Playing fields Meeting of 14/07/2022 
  

The minutes of the Land and Playing fields Meeting of 14/07/2022 were reviewed and 
agreed as a true record of the meeting. 
 

LPF –33/2022 Matters Arising from the minutes of the last Land and Playing fields 
committee meeting not on Agenda 

None 
 
LPF – 34/2022 Review the report detailing a plan for the development, maintenance, and 
use of The Dumbles 
 

The plan for the development, maintenance, and use of The Dumbles was reviewed. It 
was resolved that a drainage channel needs to be installed. One quote is available, but 
three quotes are required to comply with councils financial regulations. 
 
It was resolved to install CCTV cameras onto the Dumbles and write to people who have 
authorised agricultural access when they are installed. The clerk advised the committee 
that all people who have authorised agricultural access have already been informed that 
the parish council are considering the installation of CCTV on the Dumbles. 
 
The committee were advised that Camstead are still waiting for some issues to be 
resolved with Peak Park Angling Group before the pedestrian bridge can be installed.  
 
It was resolved to ask Derbyshire Dales District Council to put a rubbish bin beside the 
bridge when it is installed. 
 
ACTION: Clerk to request the bin when the bridge is installed 

 
 
LPF – 35/2022 Receive an update on the new play equipment in Beggars Plot inc. ground 
works. 

It was agreed that three suppliers would be invited to meetings to discuss their bids and 
submit their best prices. The meeting are to take place on 22nd August 2022 
 
ACTION: Clerk to set up meetings with the suppliers 
 
It was resolved to request authority to spend £35,000 at the parish council meeting on 
09/08/2022.  
 
ACTION: Request authority to spend £35,000 for play equipment (Cllr Nash) 
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It was resolved to seek grants from Derbyshire Dales District Council and Derbyshire 
County Council to pay for picnic tables beside the play area 
 
ACTION: Clerk to write to Derbyshire Dales District Council and Derbyshire County 
Council to seek grants 

 
LPF – 36/2022 Receive an update on the installation of a drinking water facility at Town 
Bottom Playing Fields 

The clerk advised that the unit has been installed and a sign for the unit has been 
ordered. 
 
ACTION: Clerk to chase up the installation of the sign 

  
LPF – 37/2022 Timetable for Future Meetings 

Committee meeting Thursday 22nd September 2022 at 7.30pm 
 

The meeting concluded at 8.30pm 


